[image: image1.png]


Warren County School District
Central Administrative Offices

185 Hospital Drive

Warren PA 16365-4885

Robert E. Terrill, Ed.D.
Superintendent

March 10, 2008

Hon. Kathy L. Rapp
161B East Wing
PO Box 202065
Harrisburg, PA 17120-2065

Dear Representative Rapp:

House Bill Number 1841 is of concern to the Warren County School District.  We realize that there are districts throughout the State that may benefit from the formation of a statewide health benefits program, but we fail to understand how such a program would benefit the Warren County School District.  We urge you to include language in any bill that comes before the House of Representatives that would allow individual districts the option of not participating in a statewide health care program.  Let me explain why we believe this is the best course of action for our school district.

The Warren County School District currently operates in a health care consortium where the actual claims are paid from a fund established and maintained by the consortium.  In addition, the consortium buys stop loss insurance to guard against the chances of individuals incurring excessive claims in any given year.  The plan is administered by Highmark Blue Cross who receives an administrative fee.  This type of plan is commonly referred to as a self-funded program with an administrative services contract (ASC).

The opportunities for Warren County to improve upon this program are limited to obtaining better benefits at the same cost or providing the same level of benefits at a lower cost.  We do not believe that State legislation will improve our current level of benefits.  In fact, the opposite is likely as the statewide plan will most certainly require the development of a plan 
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that limits the opportunity for us to tailor benefits to the specific needs of our plan participants.  Our position on this point is speculative as we have not seen any details on the proposed statewide plan.  We would be glad to discuss the pros and cons when details become available.

We don’t see an opportunity for cost savings over our current program.  At present, about 92% of our costs are associated with paid claims.  A reduction in claim payments would require some form of direct negotiation with providers.  We don’t believe that is the intent of the proposed legislation, but would be glad to review and discuss details if the statewide plan includes a mechanism for reducing provider costs.  Assuming that paid claims will not be reduced by the statewide plan; the only cost savings opportunity for Warren County would be through a reduction in administrative fees or stop loss premiums.  Our consortium currently has about 2000 enrollees.  It is our opinion that this is a large enough group for us to negotiate favorable administrative fees and stop loss insurance.  We believe that any reduction in these costs would be minimal at best and not worth the flexibility lost if we were forced to participate in a statewide plan.

We thank you for you time on this matter and would welcome the opportunity to speak with you in person to answer questions or further clarify our position.  We are not suggesting that you abandon the idea of a statewide health care program for school districts.  We are simply asking that participation in said plan be at the discretion of individual school districts.

Sincerely,

Jack Martin, President

Board of School Directors
Warren County School District

185 Hospital Dr.

Warren, PA 16365-4885
cc: All State Representatives
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